
This final Bulletin of the semester is brief, and focused on resources for next semester 
(I know, it’s hard to think about planning for Spring 2006 when finals and grading are center stage at the moment!). I’ve also included the Spring workshop schedule.  Please sign up by returning the form attached below, or just email me.  

Quote of the Week
At a recent campus forum at the University of Washington called “Next Steps: A Public Forum on Transforming Student Writing,” writing director John Webster reflected on the special demands of writing in the disciplines:
“What happens . . . when you put a student with pretty good writing skills in an unfamiliar situation where they don’t know the forms, they don’t know the conventions, they don’t know what knowledge means in that field, [is that] their writing doesn’t sound very good.  What we need is to work with disciplinary faculty so they can first of all see what skills their students come in with, then see how to meet students where they are and show them how to use the skills they’ve got to negotiate the demands of disciplinary writing.” 
(http://admin.urel.washington.edu/uweek/archives/issue/uweek_story_small.asp?id=2694)
In my FSP class this Fall, I had several students who could write with precision and correctness, but who had not had much experience writing in literary studies.  They were “good writers” but needed coaching on how to write comfortably and persuasively in this discipline.  I provided models (in some cases other students’ papers) of what literary analysis looks like, but also what it’s not.  At times it was as simple as explaining that if a play includes a biased character, that doesn’t necessarily mean that the play itself is biased.  Identifying satire and other discipline-specific conventions and assumptions was an important part of our discussion. 
Most students, however, needed experience in two major areas:  the process of examining the text for “evidence” that would support their thesis, and then explaining how a particular example actually supported what they were claiming about the text.  Too often, they wanted to give an example, introduce it by providing some plot related context, but then make the reader do all the work to connect it to the argument.  
These skills are not unique to literary studies, and I hope that my course will benefit these students as they move on in their many different majors:  psychology, music, biology, and nursing, to name just a few.  That’s the benefit of the first seminar course, and indeed any writing intensive course:  the development of transferable critical thinking and writing skills.  
In addition to the formal workshops offered next semester, I am happy to meet with faculty more informally to discuss a particular assignment, idea, or course.  I have thoroughly enjoyed meeting and working with folks this Fall; please do not hesitate to call whether you want to bounce an idea off me or get additional resources.
Below I’ve listed three websites I think you’ll find especially helpful.  
1. http://www.english.udel.edu/wc/staff/index.html
The faculty services tab on the University of Delaware’s writing center website has some excellent downloadable Word documents—all very hands on and practical.  I especially liked “Building Written and Oral Communication into Your Classroom,” and “How to Manage Grammar.”   
2. http://www.indiana.edu/~cwp/assgn/biomods/assigntypes.shtml
This page presents the results of collaboration between biology faculty members and Indiana University’s writing program, and includes numerous assignments appropriate for biology topics courses.  
3. http://www.unc.edu/depts/wcweb/handouts/readassign.html
If you plan on re-designing any of your writing assignments over the break, or creating some new ones, check out this guide for students from the University of North Carolina.  It explains to students how to read an assignment and figure out what they’re really being asked to do.  Besides being very humorous, it also provides an excellent model for faculty.
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Spring Workshops:  Please Register by January 27th
(Return this form in interoffice mail or email me at goldschm@tcnj.edu)

Feedback on Drafts:  Getting Students to Revise not Just Edit

___ Thursday, February 2, 11:30-12:30, Bliss 114

___ Friday, February 3, 11:30-12:30, Bliss 114

Sequencing Assignments for Course Learning Outcomes
___ Thursday, February 23, 11:30-12:30, Bliss 114
___ Friday, February 24, 11:30-12:30, Bliss 114

Designing Effective, Assignment-Specific Rubrics for Grading 
___ Wednesday, February 15, 11:00-1:00, Social Sciences 21

Name: 
_______________________________________

Dept:
_______________________________________

Email:
_______________________________________

Ext:
_______________________________________
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